12 TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS (AN49-2009)

11/2008 - The Bryans, 89 Dundee Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee

Members are asked to note that on 17 November 2008 the Council made a provisional Tree
Preservation Order on the abovementioned site. This site is located within West Ferry Conservation
Area. The owner of the site felled trees without advising the Council as required. The Forestry Officer
considers the remaining trees merit protection and also to preserve the arboreal amenity of the area.

No objections have been received to this Tree Preservation Order.

12/2008 - Craigowan, 42 Camphill Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee

Members are asked to note that on 17 November 2008 the Council made a provisional Tree
Preservation Order on the abovementioned site. The site is located within Reres Hill Conservation
Area. This was done to protect the trees from future development of the site and to protect the
arboreal amenity of the area.

No objections have been received to this Tree Preservation Order.

10/2008 - Fairways, 1A Castleroy Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee

Members are asked to note that on 5 December 2008 the Council made a provisional Tree
Preservation Order on the abovementioned site. The site is not located within a Conservation Area,
therefore there was no protection for the trees. The Council's Forestry Officer considered that they
merited protection and that it would also preserve the arboreal amenity of the area.

No objections have been received to this Tree Preservation Order.

17/2008 - Rosemeade, 9 Castleroy Road, Broughty Ferry, Dundee

Members are asked to note that on 15 December 2008 the Council made a provisional Tree
Preservation Order on the abovementioned site. This site is not located within a Conservation Area,
therefore there was no protection for the trees. The Council's Forestry Officer considered that they
merited protection and that it would also preserve the arboreal amenity of the area.

No objections have been received to this Tree Preservation Order.
Members are asked to authorise the Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) and the Director of
Planning and Transportation to undertake the necessary procedures and confirm the above Tree

Preservation Orders.

Copies of the maps have been sent to Group Leaders and Depute Lord Provost Borthwick.
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